RFI # 08ITZ0012

Pre-construction and Construction Management System

Review Committee Recommendations

After seeing presentations from the 4 top vendors, the committee met and reviewed the Department’s options.  Although there were some differences of opinion concerning future approaches to software, a consensus was reached on the following items. 

1. The Committee recommends continuing the Department’s commitment to the modules of AASHTOware TRNS*Port that we have already deployed here at the DOT: SiteManager, Estimator and BAMS/DSS.
2. The Committee recommends upgrading those modules to the latest available version using in-house resources.

3. Since InfoTech’s Bid Express is not a TRNS*Port module, but rather a free service to DOT’s, the Committee recommends that the Bureau of Engineering and Highway Operations (Highways) pursue the various permissions and cross-Agency communications in order to utilize the service independent of any other effort that may arise from the current RFI and Review.

4. Because Highways has demonstrated a clear financial and procedural advantage to the State in optimizing both the preliminary estimation processes as well as the iterative estimate processes during the design and bid phases of a project, the Committee recommends that an outside, professional consulting firm be hired to specifically review the Business Processes involved in the Preliminary Engineering phase of the Department’s projects.  The job of this consultant would be primarily to recommend Business Process improvements, and secondarily to advance the use of currently available technology to further enhance the process.  Finally, additional software functionality may be recommended as well.  There is Federal Funding for such a study.

5. The Committee recommends that the Department’s Executive Level review the various possibilities presented by this RFI process, and determine a course of action for further acquisition of software to support the findings from the (above) study.

